

from the EVANGELICAL AND REFORMED HISTORICAL SOCIETY UCC

Sponsored Agency of the Historical Council, United Church of Christ

ANNUAL REPORTS ISSUE

January 1983

Volume 10, No. 2

119th ANNUAL MEETING IN MAEYSTOWN, ILLINOIS

The Society held its Annual Meeting on October 23, 1982 at St. John's United Church of Christ, Maeystown, Illinois. quaint village, located 25 miles southeast of St. Louis, is a rural community of German origin which is listed on the National Register of Historic Places. The address of the morning session on the topic, "Archivss in the United Church of Christ" was delivered by the Reverend Gary Kwiatek, the recently appointed archivist of the Eden archives. The Reverend Kwiatek spoke with clarity and force about the importance of providing adequate care for historical records within the Archives of the United Church of Christ and suggested the proper archival techniques for accomplishing this goal. At the business session in the afternoon the important matter of the incorporation of the Society was discussed, the United Church of Christ Archives Fund was explained, officers of the Society were elected, and the annual reports appearing on the following pages of this newsletter were presented. Between sessions the Society took part in a mini-October Fest provided by the community which included a delicious luncheon of German foods and a display of local arts and crafts. A delightful time was experienced by all. The Society is grateful to the members of St. John's Church and their pastor, the Reverend Steven Walker for making it all possible. The Executive Committee met Friday evening, October 22 at Eden Theological Seminary in Webster Groves, Missouri where we had the opportunity to visit the Eden Archives and to be warmly welcomed by the President of the Seminary, Dr. Malcolm Warford who expressed a deep interest in the historical and archival work of the Church.

MOVABLE SHELVING TO BE INSTALLED IN ARCHIVES

At a recent meeting of the Executive Council of the United Church of Christ the Council granted the sum of \$12,000 to the Historical Council Executive Committee for the installation of movable shelving in the Archives of the United Church of Christ. The grant was made when it was pointed out by the interim archivist, Florence M. Bricker, that the present shelves are filled to near capacity, and that there is need of shelving which will be more space efficient. A movable shelving system eliminates conventional shelving and filing cabinets and wasted aisle space. At the present time only one section of the archives will be converted to movable shelving. Two ranges of our present shelf storage will be retained and converted, and one range of legal shelf filing equipment will be added. Sections of this shelving can be operated manually or mechanically. It is hoped that at a later date conversion to movable shelving can be done throughout the archives.

UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST ARCHIVES FUND

To strengthen the capacity of our Church to record its history, the UCC Executive Council in November, 1981 established the United Church of Christ Archives Fund.

Dedicated in honor of George H. Bricker, this fund will function as an endowment held by the United Church Foundation. The UCC Historical Council assists the President and the Executive Council in overseeing the Archives, currently housed in library space provided by Lancaster Theological Seminary, Lancaster, PA. In order to show its support for this project,

(Continued on page 2)

the Executive Committee of the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society at its 1982 spring meeting made the commitment that each member would make a \$25.00 personal contribution to the Archives Fund. Persons wishing to make contributions to or obtain more information concerning the Archives Fund should write to Ms. Florence Ann Coppola, United Church of Christ Archives Fund, 105 Madison Avenue, New York, NY 10016.

1983 ANNUAL MEETING IN DETROIT, MICHIGAN

The 120th Annual Meeting of the Society will be held October 8, 1983 at St. John's-St. Luke UCC Church in Detroit, Michigan. The church will be observing its 150th anniversary during 1983. Details concerning this meeting will be provided in the next newsletter.

URSINUS 400TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION

The 400th anniversary of the death of Zacharias Ursinus, noted theologian of the German Reformed Church at the University of Heidelberg and principal author of the Heidelberg Catechism, will be celebrated November 5-6 at Ursinus College, Collegeville, Pennsylvania. There will be a colloquium on November 5 concerning the topic, "Conflict and Conciliation -- The Palatinate and the Reformation," in which a number of outstanding scholars from the United States and Europe will take part. The keynote speaker will be Professor Fritz Büsser, Director of the Swiss Institut of Reformation History at Zurich. On November 6 a celebration of the Eucharist will take place. Members of the Society have been cordially invited to attend this commemorative event by Dr. John Shetler, Conference Minister of Penn Southeast Conference.

CHURCH AND PASTORAL RECORDS IN THE ARCHIVES OF THE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST AND THE EVANGELICAL AND REFORMED HISTORICAL SOCIETY edited by Mrs. Florence Bricker has been published. Dedicated in honor of Dr. George H. Bricker, this register is available to members of the Society at a cost of \$2.00 and to non-members for \$3.00, plus \$1.00 for postage and handling. Order from the E & R Historical Society, 555 W. James Street, Lancaster, PA 17603.

TWENTY-FIFTH ANNIVERSARY PAPERWEIGHTS

Twenty-fifth anniversary paperweights are no longer available from Church Leadership Resources in St. Louis. However, the UCC Archives still has a few for purchase at a cost of \$6.50. Orders should be placed with Mrs. Florence Bricker, UCC Archives, 555 W. James St., Lancaster, PA 17603.

ITEMS FOR THE NEWSLETTER

The editor would welcome items for the newsletter which report news of local, regional or national church historical interest. Please send them to Dr. John B. Payne, Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society, 555 W. James St., Lancaster, PA 17603.

MEMBERSHIP FORM

Please enroll me as a member of the CCHS and the ERHS for 1983. Enclosed is my check.

	Members Sponsor (\$1 Supporting Sustaining Individual	100 or mo (\$50 to (\$25 to	\$99)	
NAME: ADDRESS:				
		. 4		

Please detach and return to either the Historical Council UCC, 105 Madison Avenue, New York, NY 10016 or Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society, 555 West James Street, Lancaster, PA 17603.

MINUTES OF THE 119TH ANNUAL MEETING OF THE EVANGELICAL AND REFORMED HISTORICAL SOCIETY October 23, 1982

The 119th Annual Meeting of the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society was held on October 23 in St. John's United Church of Christ in Maeystown, Illinois.

The morning session began at 10 A.M. The Rev. Dr. Lowell Zuck, Vice-President of the Society, welcomed about seventy-five persons to the meeting. He recognized visitors and then introduced the Rev. Gary Kwiatek, Archivist of the Eden Archives who gave the main address of the day.

After a delightful luncheon provided by the St. John congregation and the people of Maeystown, the business session convened in the church at 1:30 P.M. About 40 persons attended this session.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Dr. John Payne. Dr. Payne expressed thanks to the host pastor and to the church for the meeting facilities and the delicious meal. The Opening Prayer was lead by the Rev. Steven Walker, host pastor.

The minutes of the 118th Annual Meeting held on October 17, 1981 at Lancaster Seminary in Pa. were read by Mrs. Florence Bricker, who had served as Secretary Pro-Tem for that meeting. The changes in officers of the Society were noted. Dr. James Wagner has resigned as Vice-President and Dr. Rudolf Schade has resigned as Secretary but remains on the Executive Committee. The Executive Committee at its April 1982 meeting, appointed the Rev. Mrs. Martha Kriebel as Secretary.

The mimeographed reports of the "President and Archivist" and the "Executive Secretary" were read by the President, Dr. Payne. A motion was made and seconded and voted to accept the reports as presented. Mr. Myron Wolf, Treasurer, distributed copies of his report and read the significant figures to the group. His comment was that 1982 appears to be a "break-even" year.

Lowell Zuck gave an oral report on the work of the Eden Archives. He noted that the archives work under a limited budget. He cited the change in personnel with the Rev. Gary Kwiatek now serving as archivist. The Rev. Henry Duhan, chairman of the Continuing Committee of The Evangelical Synod of North America was recognized and gave a brief report.

A report from the Southern Chapter and the Catawba Archives, written by the Rev. Banks Shepherd, President, was read by the Rev. Frank Snider.

Dr. John Payne reported on the progress being made toward the Incorporation of the Society. No action was taken.

Mrs. Florence Bricker reported on the proposed Archives Fund. She underscored the need for maintaining all of the Archives. She distributed a pamphlet about the United Church of Christ Archives Fund.

The report of the Nominating Committee was given by Mr. Owen Fox. A motion to close nominations and to elect the officers by acclamation was made, seconded, and approved by the group. A list of those elected is attached to these minutes.

It was announced that the Executive Committee will meet at Old First Church in Philadelphia on April 13, 1983. The 1983 Annual meeting will be at St. John's-St. Luke Church in Detroit, Michigan on October 8-9 and the 1984 meeting in October at First United Church of Christ in

Shelby, Ohio. An invitation by Dr. John Shetler to the 400th Anniversary Celebration of Ursinus death, Ursinus College, Collegeville, Pa., Nov. 5 & 6, 1983 was read.

The President called for any additional business. There being none, the meeting was adjourned by a Benediction by Dr. Lowell Zuck.

Respectfully submitted by,

Frank W. Snider Secretary Pro-tem

THE REPORT OF THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE FOR THE 119TH ANNUAL MEETING OF THE EVANGELICAL AND REFORMED HISTORICAL SOCIETY October 23, 1982

NOMINATED FOR 1 year terms:

President - Dr. John B. Payne, Lancaster, PA.

1st Vice-President - Dr. Lowell H. Zuck, St. Louis, MO.

2nd Vice-President - Dr. Philip W. Weiss, Philadelphia, PA.

Executive Secretary - Dr. Herbert B. Anstaett, Lancaster, PA.

Recording Secretary - Rev. Martha Kriebel, Collegeville, PA.

Treasurer - Mr. Myron Wolf, Lancaster, PA.

Archivist - Mrs. Florence Bricker, Lancaster, PA.

DIRECTORS AT LARGE:

Owen L. Fox, Philadelphia, PA.

Rev. Frank W. Snider, Lexington, NC.

Rev. Banks D. Shepherd, Winston-Salem, NC.

Mrs. Ceres Hinkle, Gladstone, Nebraska

Dr. Rudolf G. Schade, Elmhurst, Illinois

Rev. Nevin Schellenberger, Lancaster, PA.

Rev. Gary W. Kwiatek, St. Louis, MO.

Submiteed by,

Owen L. Fox and Rev. Frank W. Snider, Sr.

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE - OCTOBER 22, 1982

The Executive Committee of the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society met on October 22, 1982 in the Lounge of the Administration Building of Eden Theological Seminary, Webster Groves, MO, beginning at about 8 P.M. In attendance were: Lowell Zuck, Mrs. Florence Bricker, John Payne, Myron Wolf, Frank Snider, Gary Kwiatek, and Owen Fox.

Dr. Malcolm Warford met briefly with the Executive Committee and welcomed the group to Eden Seminary. As the new president of the Seminary he pledged his and the seminary's continued support and cooperation with the Society.

John Payne, President, called the meeting to order. He noted that the minutes from the April 27 meeting of the Executive Committee in Philadelphia had been circulated. He asked for corrections or additions. Myron Wolf reminded the group that the Executive Committee members had agreed at the April 27 meeting to each one contributing to the new Archives Fund.

In the absence of the Secretary, the Rev. Martha Kriebel, the President appointed the Rev. Frank Snider as secretary pro-tem.

A brief discussion was held on the Archives Fund. It was noted that the Nominating Committee for the Annual Meeting is Owen Fox and Banks Shepherd.

Mimeographed copies of Reports were distributed including reports from "The President and The Archivist", "The Executive Secretary", and "Treasurer". Copies of these reports are attached to these minutes.

A question was raised as to the amount that can be expected from the Annual Historical Council Financial Campaign. Brief comments were made on some items in the financial report. It was noted that interest rates have dropped and that the interest income will be less in the future. It was decided to announce that dues can be paid to the ERHS at the Annual Meeting on Saturday.

Lowell Zuck reported on the Eden Archives. He noted that they now have \$12,000 in investments with about \$3,000 in checking. He introduced the Rev. Gary Kwiatek who has been Archivist since the Fall term of Seminary began. Gary also teaches at Eden Seminary. He is doing an inventory of new acquisitions, including the papers of Dr. Carl Schneider. Lowell Zuck reported that a number of papers are yet to be acquired. Gary gave an explanation of the material being worked with at this time and noted that 3 students are assisting. He is changeing classifications and newer principles of cataloguing are being used.

In the absence of the Rev. Banks D. Shepherd, Frank Snider read his report on the work of the Southern Chapter and Archives. A copy of this report is attached.

The meeting recessed briefly and refreshments were provided by Mrs. Maya Zuck.

The concern for incorporation for the Society was discussed in detail. After much discussion it was decided that there were possible legal complications that should be studied and submitted to a lawyer for opinion. Letters from the Executive Council lawyer and Dr. John Shetler were read and discussed. The President asked that the Eden Archives prepare details of its set-up and relationships to the Seminary and other groups besides the ERHS. He asked for the same kind of statement from the Southern Chapter and its archives at Catawba College. This investigation will continue and reports made before the next meeting of the Executive Committee. The reports from the Southern Chapter and Eden Archives should be in the hands of the President of the Society by February 1.

Florence Bricker reported on the "United Church of Christ Archives Fund". She reported that three weeks before she had met with representatives of the Stewardship Council who will aid the Historical Council in the raising of funds. A discussion followed and it was noted that there is a need to publicize the Fund in all of the conferences. So far only a few hundred dollars have been given.

Florence also explained the space needs for the Archives. One estimate for part of the shelving needed is \$12,000. This is for the first unit of work that includes the conversion of two present stacks and the addition of one new stack. An additional nine more units would cost \$40,000. Another estimate is to be secured from another company. This company did Yale Divinity School Library and is now doing work at Franklin and Marshall College.

An award for local church histories was discussed. Florence Bricker read a statement (which is attached to these minutes) describing the CCHS awards for this purpose. Two samples of local church histories were passed around. The question was raised, "Do we want to recognize local churches in some way?" Dr. Payne asked the members to think

about it until the spring meeting.

A letter of resignation from the Executive Committee from the Rev. I. C. G. Campbell of Nebraska was read. His resignation was accepted. Mr. Owen Fox made the report of the nominating committee. A copy is attached to these minutes. Motion was made and carried to accept this report and to present the names at the Annual Meeting on Saturday.

The next meeting of the Society will be on October 8, 1983 at St. John's-St. Luke Church, Detroit, Michigan. This congregation will be celebrating it's 150th Anniversary. Thoughts concerning a program for this meeting were mentioned. It was noted that November 10, 1983 is also the 500th anniversary of Martin Luther's birth. Lowell Zuck and Gary Kwiatek are to check on the possibilities for the program.

A letter from the Honorable Garland Gates, mayor of Shelby, Ohio, was read inviting the Society to hold it's 1984 meeting there. This meeting would probably also be in October. January 1, 1984 is the date of Zwingli's 500th birth anniversary.

An invitation from Dr. John Shetler was announced for a celebration of the 400th anniversary of the death of Ursinus at Ursinus College, Collegeville, Pa. on November 5 & 6, 1983.

It was announced that items for the "Newsletter" would be welcomed.

The next meeting of the Executive Committee will be April 13, 1983 in Philadelphia at Old First Reformed Church. The meeting time will be from Noon until 4 P.M.

After an explanation of how the members would get to Maeystown, Illinois the next morning, the meeting was adjourned at 11 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Frank W. Snider, Secretary Pro-tem

REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT AND THE ARCHIVIST

For the Society and the Archives this past year has been one rich in opportunities for service and in accomplishment. In May the booklet, Church and Pastoral Records in the Archives of the United Church of Christ and the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society, compiled and edited by Mrs. Bricker with the assistance of Miss Elizabeth Sanders, was published. The booklet, dedicated to the memory of the Reverend Dr. George H. Bricker, President of this Society, 1973-1981 consists of records gathered from 41 counties of Pennsylvania and 19 other states. Available to members of the Society at a cost of \$2.00 and to non-members for \$3.00 plus \$1.00 handling and postage, the booklet may be ordered directly from the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society, 555 W. James Street, Lancaster, PA 17603.

In June the Society and Archives were involved in two events which provided opportunity for service and public exposure. On June 5 the staff conducted two workshops on the topic "The Archives and their Use" for 42 delegates to the Central Atlantic Conference meeting at Franklin and Marshall College and Lancaster Theological Seminary. During the course of study guidance was given concerning material that should be sent to the archives by local churches, associations and conferences. On June 12th the Society participated in the Lancaster County Tercentenary Celebration of the founding of the state of Pennsylvania by mounting an exhibit featuring pictures of persons prominent in the antecedent denominations of the United Church of Christ, of early Reformed Churches of Lancaster County and of officers of the Historical Society. The exhibit stands presently in the Archives and is available for use at conference and association meetings. The panel displaying pic-

tures from early Reformed Churches in Lancaster County can be adjusted to display pictures from other regions.

Interest in the work of the Archives and the Society is manifested in the many visits by individuals and groups to the Archives and by the many persons and institutions who become members for the first time or who renew their membership. Since our last Annual Meeting approximately 1,000 persons from 26 states, including Hawaii, and the countries of Japan, Germany and Venezuela, have visited the archives to carry out genealogical or local church research or to learn more about the work and contents of the archives. Tour groups of Confirmation Classes, Senior Citizens, Japanese students and other interested persons came here simply to visit or to conduct research. Our mailings of the Newsletter are a fair index to memberships in the Society. At the last mailing 1325 pieces were posted.

We constantly receive quite a diverse assortment of materials which require sifting, sorting and cataloguing - minutes and records of boards and instrumentalities, papers of deceased ministers, records from local churches, etc. Among our most recent acquisitions are many of the documents of Lancaster Theological Seminary.

We are grateful for the number of books we receive, either as personal gifts, or as complimentary copies. These include a dozen new publications from Pilgrim Press and books concerning local church histories, some of which have won the Frederick L. Fagley award bestowed by the Congregational Christian Historical Society for excellence in the writing of the history of a local church.

In order to continue to be able to handle the many materials that are sent us, we are very much in need of additional filing and storage space. We would secure such space by installing compact movable shelving. The cost estimated by one firm for a single unit of shelving is about \$12,000; for additional units which would double our present storage space the cost would be approximately \$40,000. We are seeking another estimate from a second firm.

Your Archivist and President have attended important meetings concerned with preserving the heritage of the United Church of Christ and its antecedent communions. We both attended the Historical Council meeting, November 13-14, 1981 in Lancaster and the Executive Committee of the Historical Council meeting in New York, April 28, 1982. At the November 1981 meeting we devoted a major part of time to discussing the need for raising funds for the UCC Archives. Present for this discussion were the Reverend George Otto, Stewardship Council Executive and the Reverend Sheldon Mackey, former Stewardship Council Executive. Out of the discussion came a plan to devise a brochure introducing the UCC Archives Fund in honor of George H. Bricker and to have announcements of the Fund in various denominational publications. At the April meeting in New York we gave special attention to the Historical Intelligencer, the new historical journal of the United Church of Christ, sponsored by the Historical Council. We discussed the promotion of the journal, its distribution, and the need for the submission of potential articles for inclusion in it. Other matters that were considered included the accessions policy for the UCC Archives, the oral history project, another history seminar for the 14th General Synod, and the need for shelving in the Archives.

On May 10 and 11 Mrs. Florence M. Bricker attended the 30th Annual Meeting of the Congregational Christian Historical Society held in Lynn, MA. At the business session the Reverend Arthur E. Wilson resigned after many years of service as President of the Society. The Reverend Dr. Nathaniel Guptill was elected to succeed him. Before attending the Historical Society meeting, Mrs. Bricker visited the library at Yale Divinity School in New Haven, Connecticut to observe and learn more about movable compact shelving which we are considering for installation in the Archives.

We are pleased to be involved in the important work of preserving our church's heritage and we are grateful for the support of the members of this Society.

Respectfully submitted,

John B. Payne, President Florence M. Bricker, Archivist

REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE SECRETARY

During the report year the Society published two numbers of the NEWS from the EVANGELICAL AND REFORMED HISTORICAL SOCIETY, UCC as volume 9, No. 2 (called the ANNUAL REPORTS ISSUE), December 1981, 12 pages, and volume 10, no.1, June 1982, 12 pages, plus an official call to the current annual meeting. Dr. John B. Payne, President of the Society, edits all of the issues.

The staff, as well as the patrons using the Archives, have found the booklet, <u>Church and Pastoral Records</u> in the Archives of the United Church of Christ and the Evangelical and <u>Reformed Historical Society</u>, edited by Mrs. Florence M. Bricker, extremely helpful as a quick reference tool to these Archives.

The duties of the Executive Secretary remain the same as last year and are repeated for this report. He is responsible for reporting required data, throughout the year, to the Internal Revenue Service for the staff members. He writes all voweners which are submitted to the Treasurer. He writes thank you letters for financial contributions made directly to the Society. He assists in the reference work given to those who come to use the Society's library and to others who write for various kinds of information relating to the contents of the collection.

Respectfully submitted,

Herbert B. Anstaett Executive Secretary

19 October 1982

REPORT OF THE SOUTHERN CHAPTER TO THE EVANGELICAL AND REFORMED HISTORICAL SOCIETY OCTOBER 22 & 23, 1982

The Southern Chapter continues to serve as the depository of records and memorabilia of churches, institutions, and individuals of the former Southern Synod of the Evangelical and Reformed Church and the former N.C. Classis of the Reformed Church. To that end, we have three projects under way.

First, we are working with a representative of the administration of Catawba College to consider the expansion and improvement of our archival facilities at the College. We hope to be able to provide for a history room in which researchers may utilize our resources. We also hope to relieve the severe crowding of the vault where our records are currently stored. This is one of our long range goals. We expect to work jointly with Catawba College to secure funds to furnish the history room.

Second, we are undertaking to compile a list of the location of all local church records. This is to be kept in our archives so that researchers who do not find the records in the

archives may be referred to the proper source. This gathering of information is being coordinated through the office of the Western N.C. Association.

Third, we hope in the near future to begin gathering oral history through interviews of retired ministers and former leaders of the Evangelical and Reformed Church and the Reformed Church in N.C. We will do this with portable cassette tape recorders and possibly with video-tape. The tapes will be kept in our archives, with typed transcriptions of the interviews on file also.

We continue to encourage retired ministers and families of deceased ministers to place their personal pastoral records in our archives at Catawba College.

Since the Southern Conference has within its borders a depository for Congregational Christian historical materials, we encourage churches in our area of C.C. background to work with the history room at Elon College in the preservation of their materials.

The Southern Chapter, through its president, has been represented on a number of occasions during the past year in a first person characterization of Ulrich Zwingli. In some instances, this has sparked an interest in a deeper investigation into the history of our Reformed branch of the United Church of Christ.

We hope to present a program at our annual meeting in November 27th on the roots of the Christian Church, one of the branches of the U.C.C. in North Carolina.

In all our undertakings we aim to provide as complete and as accurate information as possible on our past, so that we can set our sights wisely on our churchs' future.

Respectfully submitted, Banks D. Shepherd

The Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society Balance Sheet -- Operating Account September 30, 1982

ASSETS	
Checking Account Hamilton Bank 24 Hour Statement Savings Account Hamilton Bank First Federal Savings & Loan Assoc Savings Account First Federal Savings & Loan Assoc Certificate of Deposit Hamilton Bank Certificate of Deposit Wellington Fund (Book Value) St. Paul's Preservation Trust Hamilton Bank C/D TOTAL ASSETS	\$ 631.76 15,093.81 29.13 it 4,400.00 20,000.00 1,008.00 3,000.00 \$ 44,162.70
LIABILITIES AND PRINCIPAL	
Liabilities:	-0-
Principal 12/31/81 \$ 41,008.96 Plus: Surplus Jan. 1 - Sep 30, 1982 3,153.74 TOTAL LIABILITIES AND PRINCIPAL	

Respectfully submitted,
Myron E. Wolf, Treasurer

The Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society Statement of Income and Expenses -- Operating Account Nine Months Period -- January 1, 1982-September 30, 1982

A CONTRACTOR OF THE PARTY OF TH	INCOME		
Evecutive Con	mcil U.C.C.		\$ 3,263.00
Conferences:		1981)\$ 200.00	Ų 0,200.00
conferences:		200.00	
	Indiana-Kentucky Conference		850.00
	Penn Central Conference	450.00	850.00
Associations:	Susquehanna, N.Y. Conference	50.00	
	Hudson-Mohawk, N.Y. Conference	75.00	
	Cumberland, Maine Conference	20.00	
	Lebanon, Penn-Central Conference		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
	Genesee Valley-N.Y. Conference	50.00	245.00
Dues Received	d Through Lancaster		470.00
Historical Co	ouncil Financial Campaign		1,500.00
Interest on 1			3,021.27
Miscellaneous Income(Photocopies, microfilm rentals, etc.)			1,490.52
	ts and Others:	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
Arcadia Fo		\$ 11,000.00	
	Steinbright	6,000.00	
		180.00	
	to the Rev. George H. Bricker		17,507.43
Others		327.43	17,507.45
Executive Col	uncilU.C.CSpecial Grant for		4 500 00
	Operating Expense and Microfilmin	ng	1,500.00
			\$ 29,847.22
	EXPENSES		And the second s
Lancaster: S	Salaries	\$ 7,878.40	
5	Supplies	917.36	
I	Equipment	154.31	
	Postage	385.42	
	Binding	38,50	
	Telephone	478.99	
	Miscellaneous	638.86	
	Special Projects-Legal, Booklet Pr		\$ 13,117.84
	Salaries	\$ 3,734.48	,,
	Supplies	50.20	
	Binding	23.70	
	Postage	18.00	3,826.38
	Salaries	\$ 3,306.89	0,020.00
		955.16	
	Meetings and Travel		
	Honoraria	50.00	
/	Printing and Postage	1,467.24	0.055.00
	Miscellaneous	577.77	6,357.06
ArchivesHis	storical Council		3,392.20
			\$ 26,693.48
Surplus as of	F September 30, 1982		\$ 3,153.74
-		ectfully submitted	
	-	yron E. Wolf, Treas	
		,	